
 
 

 
 

Thursday 5th September 

 

46 Maturin Ave SMS: 0408 352 583 Phone: 8382 1511 
Christies Beach SA 5165 www.cbeachps.sa.edu.au Fax: 8382 9648 

Dear Families and Community Members 

I can’t believe we are nearly at the end of week 7! It has been a very busy and exciting term here at CBPS. 

It has been wonderful to see our mid-year receptions settle into the school routine so well. They are an 
energetic bunch, who have enjoyed the creative play and making new friends. They have also been 
working hard in the classroom learning important foundation literacy and numeracy skills which is the 
key to becoming lifelong learners. 

On Tuesday this week, we had our school photos taken. It was great to see so many of our students 
arrive at school looking very smart with their hair done and in their school uniform. There were lots of 
big smiles in their class, individual and sibling photos. I’m sure families will be pleased with the photos 
when they arrive.  

This term, our Wakakirri team joined forces with Aldinga Payinthi College and their performance this 
year is based around the Uluru Statement of the Heart. They performed at the Norwood Town Hall in 
week 3 and were invited back on Wednesday this week, to perform again for the awards night. 
Congratulations to the year 5/6 Wakakirri team and their teacher Sara Crockford for another magical 
Wakakirri performance.  

Another highlight of the term was celebrating Book Week. This year’s theme was Reading is Magic and 
our library was decorated beautifully to honour the magic that reading brings to so many children. Our 
students were lucky enough to have an author visit our school for a workshop that our students loved. 
The week finished with an amazing Book Week parade where so many of our staff and students dressed 
up as book characters. It was great to have so many parents and community members at the parade.      

Last week, we also celebrated SSO week at our school. We have a fantastic team of Student Support 
Officers that choose to work at Christies and they were all acknowledged for their efforts throughout the 
week.  

As we send out this newsletter, students from years 4 to 6 are competing at the SAPSASA District 
Athletics Carnival. Students who were selected in the side have been practicing their events at school 
over the past few weeks. Good luck to all competitors, I am sure you’ll represent our school with pride.  

Lastly, in the coming weeks, students in year 1 to 6 will be participating in the Progressive Achievement 
Tests in reading comprehension and mathematics. This is an annual test that tracks students progress in 
these areas. The tests will provide educators with some valuable insight into students understanding and 
allow them to tailor educational activities that meet the needs of the students. 

Kind regards 

John Irwin 

 



Wakakirri 
 

 

 

 



School Fees 
If you have not paid you school fees or applied for 
school card, now is the time to do it. 

School card applications close early next term. If you 
miss the cut-off date you will be required to pay 
school fees in full. 

Here is the link to apply for school card on line 
www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard 

Otherwise come and see me at the front desk and I 
can give you a hard copy of the form. 

Unpaid school fees will be sent to the debt 
collector…please don’t make me do that. 

 

 
Uniforms 

 
Please ensure your 
child comes to school 
in correct school 
uniform.  Students 
can wear a bottle 
green t-shirt or 
jumper and black or 
green pants. Please 

note that we are phasing out grey uniforms. Black 
tops are not to be worn. We have a large stock of 
new uniforms for purchase and some second-hand 
uniforms available for a gold coin donation.  

Any student not dressed in appropriate school 
uniform will be provided with the correct uniform 
to be worn for the day and it needs to be returned 
to front office at the conclusion of the school day. 
 

Finance Office Closed Week 10 
 
Advanced notice that the Finance Office will be closed 
in Week 10 as I will be taking leave. 

If you would like to make any payments or purchase 
any uniforms, please do so by the end of week 9. 

Sonia  

Dentist Visit 
 
Christies Beach Primary School is having the 
Dentist visit again in Week 10 this term. The 
children will be bringing home the forms today. 
These forms need to be completed and returned 
to the Front Office by the September 17th and the 
Dentist will be here 23rd September - 27th 
September.  
 

DIARY DATES 
5/9 

Districts Athletics 

6/9 School Closure 

12/9 
R U OK Day 

16/9 
Governing Counicl 

17/9 
Consent form due 

Dentist Visit 

23/9-27/9 
Dentist Visit  

 
27/9 

Christies Got Talent 

 

http://www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard


 
 

Reading and Literacy Intervention  
 

Hello, I'm Ali, and I have the pleasure of working with our middle primary students to support with literacy 
and numeracy. I want to extend my heartfelt thanks for the warm welcome I've received at CBPS. I’ve been 
truly impressed by the eagerness of our students to engage in intervention sessions—this is the first school 
I’ve worked at where students literally race to participate, bringing such positivity and enthusiasm to their 
learning. It's inspiring to be part of a community that values knowledge so highly. 

  

To further support your child's learning, I encourage you to set aside some time for reading and spelling 
activities. Here are a few simple but effective strategies: 

• Listen to Your Child Read: Whether the book is easy or challenging, listening to your child 
read helps reinforce their skills. Easier books can be read aloud to younger siblings, which 
boosts comprehension and allows them to practice using expression. Aim for books where 
they can successfully read 95% of the words. 

• Choral Reading: Read a page or two together with your child. This shared experience helps 
improve fluency and expression. Afterwards, your child can re-read the same pages 
independently. 

• Timed Reading: On busy days, try a quick one-minute read. Count the number of words 
your child reads correctly in a minute and encourage them to beat their score next time. 

• Visit the Local Library: Libraries offer a treasure trove of books, and during the holidays, a 
trip to the library can be an adventure in itself. For time-pressed parents, audiobooks are a 
fantastic way to introduce your child to new stories. 

• Involve Your Child in Cooking: Encourage your child to write out a shopping list for a recipe 
you'll cook together. While shopping, have them gather the items on the list. This activity 
helps them apply their reading skills in everyday situations—a key area where some 
students need extra practice. 

• Card Games: Playing games like UNO provides exposure to numbers, and the pace of the 
game helps with fluency. You can also use the cards for quick addition or subtraction 
practice by drawing two cards at a time and asking your child to give the answer quickly. 
Add an extra challenge by incorporating the +2 or +4 cards and asking for the new total. 

• Dice Games: Simple games involving dice can help with basic math skills like addition and 
subtraction. Encourage your child to recognize the number of dots without counting them 
to build quick recognition and fluency. 

• Board Games: A family game night can be both fun and educational. Games like Monopoly 
are particularly good for practicing counting spaces around the board and working with 
money, providing real-world applications of math skills. 

  

One additional strategy I'd like to highlight is encouraging your child to use ‘writing voices’ while reading. 
Ask them to imagine they are reading in different character voices, which can make the experience more 
engaging and enjoyable. It also helps with understanding tone, emotion, and character development. 

  

I’m more than happy to share additional resources or answer any questions you might have. Together, we 
can make a meaningful impact on your child's educational journey. 

 



 
BOOK FAIR UPDATE 

 
Thank you to all families and students for all the purchases that were made at the Scholastic Book Fair. 
From the sales that were made our school will receive over $600 to spend on books for our school library 
over the next 24 months. In addition to this, the school has already purchased many books from student 
Wish Lists to add to our library collection. We want to sincerely thank you all for your support. 

           



PBL Fortnightly Focus 

 



 

Attendance 
 

School is open for students from 8.00am to attend our Breakfast and Reading Clubs. For safety and duty of 
care reasons, we ask that students remain in these areas until the Play Bell at 8:30am.  (As this is when 
teachers begin their duties). 

A reminder that our OSHC service provides before school care from 7.00am. OSHC enrolment forms can be 
found on our website, or through OSHC directly.  

Teachers will begin opening classrooms from 8:30am, with Whole School Huddle on the Netball Court 
commencing at 8.50am.  

The first few minutes of the school day are very important as this is when daily notices and reminders 
about events are given, notes are collected, communication books are checked and a range of other 
organisational matters are managed. Students who arrive late (even a few minutes late), often miss this 
valuable information. 

Students who arrive after 9:00am must report directly to the front office and sign in as a late arrival. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Starting School in 2025 
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